TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Monday, September 21, 2015
Town Hall Meeting Room

Approved Minutes

Present: Ted Turner, Dean Markham, David Monighetti, Alan Hurst, Mary Ann Dostaler, Marc Lambert and Jeanine Jiantonio.

Other attendee(s): Jeffery M. Jylkka: Director of Finance
1-2. Chairman Turner called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mr. Markham made a motion to reorder some items on the agenda given the limited amount of time the Board has due to the meeting with the Town Council and Fire Commission scheduled for 7:15. Specifically, the motion was to move current agenda item 9a and 7a,b&c to item 4 and item 5 respectfully and then follow with remaining current items 4-14 in order until conclusion or such time that it is necessary to adjourn in order to get to the 7:15 meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Hurst. Vote: 7-0. Motion Passed.  
3. Approval of Minutes:

a) Regular Meeting 7-20-2015
Mr. Hurst made a motion to approve the version of the 7-20-2015 minutes presented. This version contained edits/corrections requested by Mr. Hurst as well as corrected spelling of Ms. Jiantonio”s name.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Markham. Vote: 6-0-1 (Ms. Dostaler). Motion passed.  

b) Special Meeting 9-3-2015
Mr. Markham made a motion to approve the version of the 9-3-2015 minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Mr. Hurst.  Vote: 6-0-1 (Mr. Lambert).  Motion passed.  

4. New Business (previously item 9a):
a) Motion to consider recommending a transfer of $21,105 to the Capital Reserve Fund from the General Fund (Capital Lease Payments).

Mr. Jylkka informed the Board that this item was the result of the Town Council meeting discussion with respect to the trackless recommendation. He confirmed that this transfer would be current FY dollars. He also shared a municipal aid reduction notification (received after Town Council’s request) from the State that 

predicts a $62,226 reduction in Grant. The proposed transfer along with the possible state funding reduction may create a shortfall.
Mr. Hurst made a motion to table any transfer recommendation pending confirmation on state grant/municipal aid reductions and resulting impacts to the general fund. The motion was seconded by Mr. Markham. After a brief discussion the motion went to vote. Vote: 7-0. Motion Passed.
Mr. Jylkka informed the Board that the Town Manager will be notified of the motion to table in order to then inform the Council. 

5. Status Reports [Financial] (previously item 7ab&c):
Mr. Jylkka provided an overview of the 2014/15 FY end Revenues, Expenditures and Fund Balance (as of September 15, 2015).

a) Revenue – While books are still being closed, no additional material deviation is expected. He went on to highlight and answer questions in regard to property taxes (on target), the delinquent list, etc.   

b) Expenditure – After highlighting a few town line items and the BoE projected return of $138,000, the Board was informed that the total anticipated variance is at $294,184.  

c) Fund Balance – Net income currently reflected is $262,169 which will result in an ending fund balance of just over $5,000,000 (12.7% of FY 2015 amended budget).  With such a high percent, options were discussed on how to use some of the excess (8-10% is healthy target).  
6. Continued Business (previously item 10a):

a) High School Renovation project update
As a natural progression out of the Fund Balance discussion, Mr. Jylkka informed the Board that the YTD spend is $18,000,000 with checks totaling close to $8,000,000 being cut last month alone. Ms. Dostaler also informed the Board that, as a result of legislative approval of the project, the percentage of state funding was boosted from 51% to 52.5% and that the Building Committee has been able to reduce project costs through value engineering.   
7. Public Remarks (previously item 4): 
None
Chairman Turner announce to the Board that tonight’s meeting would be Mr. Monighetti last meeting as he will not be able to attend the October meeting and is not running for another term. Mr. Monighetti was thanked for his service and likewise, thanked the Board for the “education”. 

In following with the aforementioned time constraints for the Board this evening, Chairman Turner sought a motion to adjourn.   

Before a motion could be made, Ms. Dostaler requested an opportunity to provide a brief Town Council Liaison Report and distribute some related documentation. 

As Ms. Dostaler began to distribute the documentation and report out, she was interrupted by Mr. Hurst who made a motion to adjourn. 
8. Adjournment (previously item 14):
The motion to adjourn made by Mr. Hurst was seconded by Mr. Markham. Vote: 4-3 (Mr. Lambert, Mr. Monighetti and Ms. Dostaler). Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:07 pm.
Agenda Items Not Discussed

· Special Presentations
· Correspondence
· Financial Transactions 
· Liaison's Reports
a) Town Council 

b) Board of Education
c) Economic Development Commission

d) Lake / Conservation
e) Fire Commission
f) Brownfields/Redevelopment

g) Park & Rec. Advisory Board              
h) Water Development Task Force
· Public Remarks

· Town Manager's Report
Respectfully submitted,
Renee Bafumi

Recording Secretary
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